
 

 

February 16, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Tim Owens, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Judiciary 
Statehouse, Room 559-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator Owens: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 104 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 104 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 104 would amend the Kansas Tort Claims Act by removing Kansas Administrative 
Regulations citations related to charitable health care providers that provide dental services and 
replacing the citations with the phrase “rules and regulations adopted by the Kansas Dental 
Board.” 
 
 The Kansas Department of Health and Environment and the Kansas Dental Board 
indicate that passage of SB 104 would have no fiscal effect. 
 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Pat Kuester, Health & Environment 
 Betty Wright, Dental Board  


